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Wednesday, November 18

Join us for the BMNA
Annual Meeting on
November 18th! This

year’s annual meeting was
moved from May due to the
COVID-19 pandemic. 

We will gather virtually on
Google Meet to elect new
board members and officers,
including any nominations
made from the floor that
night. We will also present a
summary of the neighborhood
association’s events, budget
and programs for 2019 and
2020 and look forward to
2021. As always our elected
officials are invited to attend
and speak. Check our website
www.bmna.org for more
information or contact Lynda
Shaheen, 612.234.7819, coor-
dinator@bmna.org

Final slate:
President:
Kevin Thompson

Secretary:
Jessica Wiley

Area 2 Co-Representatives:
Karen Frederickson
Susan Verrett

Area 4 Co-Representatives:
Joanne Michalec
Chris Etz

Area 6 Co-Representatives:
Rod Miller
Barry Schade
Jay Peterson

Upcoming BMNA Online Meetings on Google Meet:
Wednesday, November 18, 6:30pm
Wednesday, December 9, 6:30pm

Email secretary@bmna.org or call 612.234.7819 
for meeting link and joining information. 

Give to the Max Day is back
on Thursday, November 19,
2020! GiveMN links donors

with organizations that are working
to make Minnesota a better place. Its
online giving website, GiveMN.org,
enables charitable giving any time
and any place, allowing people to
donate with ease and enthusiasm.
Don’t forget the Bryn Mawr Neigh-

borhood Association when you are
Giving to the Max! 

Your Give to the Max Day dona-
tion will be eligible for random
drawings to have extra money added
for your favorite organization. In fact,
thanks to the support of our partners
and donors, GiveMN has given out
$2.2 million in incentive funds
through Give to the Max Day.

Join our November Bugle Scav-
enger Hunt. Find the following
three items included in this 
issue of the Bugle.

BMNA Board Meeting Minutes
Picture of a Bryn Mawr Hat
Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Map

Submit the page number where you
found the item by email, with your
name and address, to
bugle@bmna.org (please use the
subject line: Scavenger Hunt) or call
612.234.7819 by Friday, November
20. Winners will be entered into a
drawing to receive a $5 to $20 gift
card to a neighborhood business,
including Cuppa Java, Venture North
Bikes and Coffee, Utepils, La Dona
Cerveceria, Henry and Son, Bryn
Mawr Market, Bryn Mawr Pizza and
Deli, Wendy’s House of Soul, and La
Mesa.

The Bryn Mawr Bugle is published
monthly, except in January, by the
Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Associa-
tion. The Bugle has been the official
newsletter of the BMNA since the

mid-1970’s. Distribution is free to
Bryn Mawr residents; all households
in Bryn Mawr get a paper copy
delivered to their door. Copies are
also available at the Bryn Mawr Mar-
ket, Bryn Mawr Mobil and Cuppa
Java. Additionally, the Bugle is post-
ed on our website at bmna.org. 

BMNA Annual Meeting
& Board Elections

Saturnalia
Saturday, December 12th

Please save the date for the annual cel-
ebration of winter! The warm glow of
fire rings, music and merriment will

expand beyond downtown Bryn Mawr this
year and aims to bring cheer to all ages. Stay

tuned for more details!

Sip & Stroll was Canceled
Sorry to say Mother Nature got the
best of us. It was too rainy to have
the bands perform and to stay out-
side and stay safe. The goal of Sip &
Stroll is to highlight the many busi-
nesses of downtown Bryn Mawr.
Please continue to support them
with your patronage. If you were
looking for Bryn Mawr hats, sweat-
shirts, and T-shirts, they can be pur-
chased online at www.bmna.org.
And join us for our next event, Sat-
urnalia, on December 12th!

Know Your Bugle! It’s a Scavenger Hunt

Saturnalia 2019
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BRYN MAWR NEIGHBORHOOD
ASSOCIATION 
Board Meeting Minutes

Wednesday, October 14, 2020 
6:30– 8:00 PM
Google Meet/Virtual Meeting

Board and Staff
Kevin Thompson – President
Brian Treece – Vice President
Jessica Wiley – Secretary
Dave Holets – Area 1 Rep
Dennie Juillerat - Area 3 Rep
Joanne Michalec - Area 4 Co-Rep
Chris Etz – Area 4 Co-Rep
Colleen Dhennin - Area 5 Co-Rep
Jay Peterson - Area 6 Co-Rep
Rod Miller - Area 6 Co-Rep
Barry Schade – Area 6 Co-Rep
Stephen Harvey – Area 7 Co-Rep
McKenzie Erickson – Event Coordi-
nator
JoEllyn Jolstad – Bugle Editor
Lynda Shaheen –
Communication/Fundraising Coordi-
nator

Guests:
Lisa Goodman – Minneapolis City
Councilperson
Rowena Holmes -MPD
Ben Gansky – Area 6
Allison Fruen – Area 3
Gary Shepson – Area 6
Jenny Schmitz – Area 5
Nicholas Marcouiller – Area 7
Karen Soderberg – Area 7

Call to Order at 6:30 PM.
Introductions.
Agenda approval moved by Colleen,
seconded by Barry. Motion carried.

Minutes from September moved by
Jay, seconded Rod. Motion carried.

City of Minneapolis -
Councilmember Lisa Goodman
Lisa encourages everyone to get her
newsletter; sign up at
judy.sherin@minneapolismn.gov
Lunch with Lisa will be online Octo-
ber 28. Metropolitan Councilmember
Robert Lilligren will be the guest.
Dayton’s hourlong tour will also be
online in November. Public works
sewer project starting. First phase
will be 18 months along Irving Ave
No. Second phase will run through
the Bryn Mawr Meadows to Laurel
and Morgan. There will be noise
and vibrations. Variance requests
approved on Laurel. Street sweeping
starts October 20. The census is
complete. 5.75% increase in Mayor’s
budget, will result in a reduction in
property taxes. 

Crime Prevention Specialist –
Rowena Holmes 
To date, there have been only two
incidents in the 4th Precinct in Octo-
ber; an assault that took place in
Bryn Mawr and a car theft in Harri-
son. A group forming a citizens’
patrol will be meeting with Rowena
for training on October 19 at La
Mesa at 6:00PM.

Treasurer Report – JD Dietrich
Written report submitted.
$118,004.97 in savings, $12,845.84 in
checking, $369.24 Paypal transfers. 

Wirth on the Woods pond/runoff
remediation planning update -
Rod Miller/McKenzie Erickson
Rod reviewed the project. There are
water table issues. Will be draining
the water away to a retention pond.
It is not considered a landscaping

feature. Rod has been in contact
with the Upton neighbors; the plans
have been sent to them. There is
acceptance of the plan by the stake-
holders. Will be using the least
intrusive fencing. The main ski trail
that runs behind the property will
be maintained. 

Communications and Fundrais-
ing Report - Lynda Shaheen
Member night on Utepils’ outdoor
patio was a success. About 60 peo-
ple attended; we generated more
revenue than last year. More spirit
wear was sold. Membership dona-
tions are spot on with last year.
Barry has taken over putting our
welcome packets together. 

Event Report – McKenzie 
Erickson
Generated $2200 at Member night
from membership donations, spirit
wear, and plant sale. Litter Be Gone,
on October 10 had 31 participants.
Anti-racist workshop has 20 signed
up; have had three sessions so far.
Brought in $800 in registrations. Sip
and Stroll is set for October 22 from
5-8 PM. No one will be serving alco-
hol. Will have two hubs with live
music at La Mesa and the Market.
Stroll will take place between hubs.
Have several donations from our
businesses for the raffle. Sharing
CDC information on having a CoVid
safe Halloween. 

Bugle - JoEllyn Jolstad
The deadline for articles/ads is the
20th, as usual. Great articles submit-
ted for October Bugle; jam-packed.
Jim Kalitowski has had a full-page
ad in the Bugle for 25 years; is end-
ing that advertising. 

Webmaster – Jeremy Stafford
Quiet month. Registration for work-
shop required some problem solv-
ing. Working on a process for
approving invoices, etc. 

Committee Reports (as needed)
Communications - Jay Peterson
Committee meeting in late October.

Community Projects - Jessica Wiley
Soliciting ideas through December.
Identify projects in January. 

Elections – Brian Treece
President, Secretary, and 2, 4, and 6
are all up for re-election and we are
accepting additional nominations.
Will be using Google forms for vot-
ing if we have any contested seats.
We moved the Annual Meeting from
November 11 to November 18 to
avoid Veteran’s Day. Have additional
reps interested in Areas 1, 3, and 7.
Will approve at our December busi-
ness meeting.

Gardens – Dennie Juillerat
Thanked Lynda and McKenzie for
their help with the plant sale. $645
raised which covered our expenses
for the downtown summer planting.
Planning fall clean up. 

Racial Justice – Kate Knuth/McKenzie
Erickson/Jessica Wiley
Used the Issue Review Process to
craft our response to the Neighbor-
hood 2020 proposal. Worked well to
talk through issues. Books are pur-
chased for the Little Libraries and
the workshops are in progress. 

Safety/Traffic – Chris Etz
No longer hold the insurance for the
speed sign. Have 20 Is Plenty signs
ready at Sip and Stroll. 

Schools – Lynda Shaheen
Profiles of school board candidates
in Bugle. Bryn Mawr Elementary
School principal is looking for a
community member to sit on their
Leadership Site Team. They meet
once a month.

Other Standing Reports 
ROC/Bassett Creek Valley- Colleen Bel-
mont
Sent a written report from October
meeting. Update on Wellington
property on 2nd Ave North. Proper-
ty is 60-65% rented. Not enough
pressure from the office market to
build the office space on 2nd
Avenue. Art Space project should be
done by next summer, with move-
ins in May. Fair Housing has said
that anyone can apply. Marketing in
North Minneapolis, but there is
interest from the wider metro/sub-
urbs. Eller Property would be 155
units, encouraged to build more 3-
bedroom units in other projects to
accommodate larger families. No
street level retail is being planned
due to zoning. Blue Line extension:
No change, and CMC voted to
explore other options. Train is more
likely to go through West Broadway
rather than along Hwy 55. Glen-
wood Ave bridge project is currently
1 year behind because of frequent
stoppage for rail traffic.

SWLRT – Barry Shade
Might see construction on the Bryn
Mawr station this fall.

Discussion Items, New Business,
Updates and Announcements

Adjourned at 7:53 p.m.

NEXT BOARD MEETING:
Annual Meeting Wednesday,
November 18, 2020     

Upcoming Events:  
Saturnalia, December 2020
Board Meeting, December 9, 2020

BMNA
Reporter

The BMNA invites and encourages
participation by every resident to
each program, service and event
organized by the BMNA. Should
you require an accommodation in
order for you to fully participate, or
if you require this document in a
different format, please let us know
by contacting our neighborhood
coordinator at 612-234-7819 or
email coordinator@BMNA.org at
least five days before our event.
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Bugle Notes 

Area 4 - Book Discussion

Join us for a 7 week discussion
of Reading While Black:African
American Biblical Interpretation

As An Exercise in Hope by Dr.
Esau McCaulley. Dr. McCaulley is a
and professor at Wheaton College.
His book delves into how the Bible
can be applied to topics like polic-
ing, being a political witness, the
Black identity, and slavery. He
explains how the Black church tra-
dition is one of justice, hope, and
dignity and that these elements can
all be found in the Bible, even
though it has been used as a tool to
segregate and enslave. The discus-
sion are Sundays from November 1
to December 20 minus Thanksgiv-
ing Sunday at 9:30 am. Contact
office@brynmawrchurch.org for the
meeting link.

Reading schedule:
November 1 Chapter 1 Making

Space for Black Ecclesial Interpre-
tation

November 8 Chapter 2 The New
Testament and the Theology of
Policing

November 15 Chapter 3 The New
Testament and the Political Wit-
ness of the Church

November 22 Chapter 4 The Bible
and the Pursuit of Justice

December 6 Chapter 5 The Bible
and Black Identity

December 13 Chapter 6 The Bible
and Black Anger

December 20 Chapter 7 The Free-
dom of the Slaves: Pennington’s
Triumph

Area 4 - Support of At-Risk Youth

This time of year the Presby-
terian Church has a special
emphasis on Peacemaking

culminating in the Peace and Global
Witness Offering (https://specialof-
ferings.pcusa.org/offering/peace-
global-witness/). This special offer-

ing encourages congregations to
cast off anxiety and fear, discord
and division, and embrace our
God’s mission of reconciliation to
those around the corner and around
the world. Bryn Mawr Presbyterian
Church takes a collection each year
to help Presbyterian peacemaking
efforts around the globe and a por-
tion of that stays in our community
to help peacemaking activities. This
year the mission committee has
selected Juxtaposition Arts. Juxta-
position Arts is a non-profit youth
art and design education center,
gallery, retail shop, and artists’ stu-
dio space in North Minneapolis.
They are more than an arts organi-
zation. They are directly involved in
making an impact on the Northside
both as a business standing firm on
the Northside and by working
directly with youth and their families
to have an impact on their future.
They have summer camps, ongoing
visual arts programs for teens,
employment programs that employ
teens in high paying jobs in the arts
right in the studios at JXTA, and col-
lege and career exploration pro-
grams. They provide meaningful
safe activities for youth every day
and for a sustainable future. Their
mission states, “Juxtaposition Arts
develops community by engaging
and employing young urban artists
in hands-on education initiatives that
create pathways to self-sufficiency
while actualizing creative power.”
Their work has been recognized
and funded by the City of Min-
neapolis Violence Prevention Fund.
More can be learned at https://jux-
tapositionarts.org. This summer and
fall have been particularly violent
for young teens in North Minneapo-
lis, several of whom attended our
neighborhood schools. Help us
contribute to non-violent opportuni-
ties for youth in our community and
beyond.

Demolition began a few
months ago within the
building previously called

Crossroads, located on S. Wayzata
Blvd. and Washburn Av. S.  It dates
back to the early 1960’s when built
as a new motel called The Voyager,
a first in Bryn Mawr.  Years later it
closed as a motel and was pur-
chased by the Crossroads organiza-
tion as housing for those in addic-
tion recovery programs.  Those resi-
dents over the years contributed
many hours to our Bryn Mawr
neighborhood by helping at our ice
cream socials and garage sales as
well as removing trash along Wayza-
ta Blvd. roadways.  We will miss
those folks because Crossroads sold
the building this past winter and
moved their business to St. Paul,
where their mission no longer
includes a residency concept.  A

local developer has purchased the
building and interior demolition
began several months ago. The
reconfiguration will be for 25 studio
apartments of 400-500 square feet
called The Bryn.  There is already
adequate underground parking as
well as a surface lot to accommo-
date the future residents’ cars.
According to one of the construction
workers I spoke with, the plans
include a fitness center and coffee
shop.  Work will continue for sever-
al more months with a completion
date hopefully by early winter. As of
the date of this printing, I could find
no information about whether any
of these units will be classified as
“affordable housing”. 

A follow up will be forthcoming
when more is known.

Submitted by Susan Verrett,
Co-Rep Area 2

Have you noticed something happening
to a building in south Bryn Mawr?

Bryn Mawr Presbyterian Church
Welcomes You!

V

               

Online worship on Sundays @ 10:30 a.m.
Adult Ed book discussion on Zoom Sunday 9:15-10:15

contact: info@brynmawrchurch.org for link
V

  

All Are Welcome Here!
COMPLIMENTARY ADVERTISEMENT In Exchange for BMNA Meeting Space

Area 3 - Annual Newton Ave
Block Party

The 36th year! The 400 block
of Newton Avenue held their
annual block party on a

warm October night. Keeping social
distancing and mask wearing as a
priority, 30 neighbors gathered for
beer (graciously donated by Utepils)
and snacks. We also collected
canned and dry goods for the Sec-
ond Harvest Food Shelves. Hoping
for a return to our pot luck in the
street next year!
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NORTH END HARDWARE

Winter is coming!

Bring your 
snow blower 
in for service
and 
maintenance.
Pick up and 
delivery available.
Give us a call.

TORO • SNAPPER • LAWN BOY
SNOW BLOWER / LAWN MOWER SALES & SERVICE

NORTH END HARDWARE & RENTAL
at PENN & LOWRY

Darryl Weivoda, Owner
(612) 529-9151      Northendhdwr@aol.com

EXCEPTIONAL
SERVICE

From the Editor

This week, a young person
who was really important to
me and my family died by

suicide. This heartbreaking loss con-
sumes my every waking moment
the way planning safe trips to the
store for groceries and toilet paper
used to. While this tragedy could
have taken place at any time, it did-
n’t. it happened during a pandemic
and an unprecedented time in the
political history of our country. 

This heroic college student had
many of her own challenges and
had also taken on her shoulders the
weight of the election, the balance
of the Supreme Court, the changing
climate of the planet and our coun-
try’s long history of oppressing
women, BIMPOC and LBGTQ peo-
ples. There is no way for me to
know what the tipping point for her
was, but certainly it could not have
helped that she couldn’t just go out
for coffee or a meal in a restaurant
with a friend and talk for hours,
have her hand held and get endless
hugs of support. So while she did
not contract the actual Coronavirus,
there is no doubt in my mind that it
is what ultimately killed her.

It is hard to accept all the loss of
life, lifestyle and commerce that this
year has brought. Many restaurants,
small independent theatres and
countless other businesses have per-

manently closed. The Southwest
Journal and City Pages newspapers
have announced that they will stop
publishing. They both cited the
same reason for their folding. Fewer
thriving businesses means dimin-
ished advertising revenue to sustain
their staff and operating costs. 

Saturnalia is an event meant to
showcase our local businesses. It
was scheduled to be outdoors but
rain/snow and cold meant the
bands couldn’t play and with duck-
ing into businesses not a safe alter-
native for the usual throng that
attends, the event was cancelled.  

The Bugle is still plugging along.
It would seem that our advertisers
see the value in supporting our
work and our readers are support-
ing them in return. However, things
still change for other reasons. For
the past 25 years, Realtor Jim Kali-
towski’s full-page ads have graced
page 3 of the Bugle.  A week ago,
he let me know that he was discon-
tinuing his print ads. Jim He sold us
both of our Bryn Mawr homes and
his absence from these pages feels
like the end of an era. He assured
me he was still active in real estate,
so I want to remind anyone looking
to hire him, that his warm and
funny ads will live on in the Bugle
archives on BMNA.org.

- JoEllyn Jolstad editor@bmna.org

Recycling
www.ci.minneapolismn.gov/

solid-waste
(612) 673-2917

Bryn Mawr Recycling Schedule

Monday Tuesday

Area 1 November 2
November 16
November 30

Areas November 9
4W, 5W, 6, 7 November 23

Areas November 10
2, 3, 4E, 5E November 24

Use it up, wear it out, make it do, do without. Recycle.

Be part of the Bugle!
BUGLE NOTES • FASCINATING FOLKS • PHOTO FEATURE 

• OUT & ABOUT • UNSUNG HEROES • YOUTH & SCHOOLS •
PARKS • ENVIRONMENT • GARDENS

Email your neighbor news and photos to bugle@bmna.org.
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How Energy 
Efficient Is Your
Neighborhood?

In January, the City of Minneapo-
lis launched a one-of-a-kind
energy disclosure for homes

being sold in the city. Energy effi-
ciency has consistently been a part
of the conversation for people buy-
ing and selling homes and this poli-
cy allows people to see how effi-
ciently homes use energy.

The map is growing of homes
that have received an energy score.
You can view the scores in your
neighborhood by visiting
mncee.org/tish/yourscore.

The City of Minneapolis provides
resources for people to make cost-

effective energy improvements on
their homes:
• Up to $1,000 in cash-back rebates
• Up to $500 in energy tax credits
• 0% interest loans for the upfront

cost

To make this all possible, the City
Minneapolis and CenterPoint Energy
have partnered with local nonprofit,
Center for Energy and Environment,
to provide an Energy Advisor serv-
ice to assist homeowners with ener-
gy upgrades.

We all can do our part to make
our city a greener place to live
while improving the comfort and
value of our homes. For more infor-
mation and to get connected with
resources: call: 651-328-6225 or visit:
mncee.org/tish.

The City  
http://www.ci.minneapolis.mn.us

Crime Prevention
Strategy

The City of Minneapolis is pilot-
ing a new initiative to decrease
violence with “violence inter-

rupters” on the streets in neighbor-
hoods now. Outreach workers for
the MinneapolUS Strategic Outreach
Initiative de-escalate situations before
they become violent, support behav-
ior change for people at the highest
risk for violence and help communi-
ties heal. By identifying and inter-
rupting conflicts and working to pro-
mote community healing, the initia-
tive is intended to break the “conta-
gious” aspects of violence such as
retaliation.

The interrupters wear bright
orange “MinneapolUS” T-shirts high-
lighting the initiative’s purpose: to
address the root causes of violence
together as a community. The Min-
neapolis Health Department’s Office
of Violence Prevention initiative
complements existing outreach
organizations’ work already on Min-
neapolis’ streets, employing a specif-
ic approach built on the idea that
violence is a public health issue.
This approach is rooted in the

power of Minneapolis communities.
At the same time, it draws from
strategies like Cure Violence, which
has been effectively implemented
across the globe.

How does it work?
Using informal mediation, non-

physical conflict resolution and
interruption expertise, trusted com-
munity members will work on our
streets to stop conflicts before they
happen and as they happen. They’ll
also work to foster healing and
mobilize communities to reject vio-
lence through strategies like aware-
ness building, community gatherings
and peace walks.

These trusted community mem-
bers on neighborhood-specific
teams have themselves experienced
violence or are familiar with the
impacts violence has on communi-
ties. They have strong relationships
with young adults, neighborhood
members, community leaders and
service providers.

They will also work to connect
people to jobs, housing, mental
health and chemical dependency
services, and other resources and
supports.

Call Minneapolis 311 for information 
Weekdays 7 AM to 7 PM

Weekends 8 AM 0 4:30 PM

Minneapolis 311 is also a 24-hour online
resource for access to City services. 

Minneapolis311@minneapolismn.gov

Charter 
Amendments 
on the Ballot

November 3 is Election
Day! Our polling place
is Bryn Mawr Elemen-

tary School, 252 Upton Ave S.
The polls will be open from
7am to 8pm. We will be voting
for President and Vice Presi-
dent, U.S. Senator, U.S. Represen-
tative, State Senator, State Repre-
sentative, School Board Members,
and many judges. In addition
there are two city questions on
the ballot.

1.Shall the Minneapolis City
Charter be amended to allow
ward and park district boundaries
to be reestablished in a year end-
ing in 1 and to allow the use of
those new boundaries for elec-
tions in that same year; to allow
ward and park district boundaries
to be modified after the legisla-
ture has been redistricted to
establish City precinct boundaries;
to provide that an election for a
Council Member office required
by Minnesota law in a year end-

ing in 2 or 3 after a redistricting
shall be for a single 2-year term;
and to clarify that a regular elec-
tion means a regular general elec-
tion?

2. Shall the Minneapolis City
Charter be amended to comply
with Minnesota election law relat-
ed to uniform dates for special
municipal elections and to pro-
vide that a special election be
held on a legal election day
under Minnesota law that is more
than 90 days from a vacancy in
the office of Mayor or Council
Member?

More information can be found
at mnvotes.org or 1-877-600-
VOTE (8683)

Visit BMNA.ORG 
for a link to membership information.
bmna.org/bmna/membership.html
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The BMNA Wants
Your Ideas for
Improving Bryn
Mawr

The BMNA Community Pro-
jects (CP) Committee is look-
ing for a few good ideas to

improve Bryn Mawr. You could
have the perfect suggestion.

Timeline: 
Ideas will be solicited from now
until December 31, 2020. The com-
mittee will meet in January 2021 to
identify workable projects and make
a recommendation to the board at
their February 2021 board meeting.

The Process: 
Request for proposals October –
December 2020. 
Submit proposals to 

jessicasusanwiley@gmail.com by
December 31, 2020.

Those who have submitted an idea will
be asked to complete a brief form about
specifics of the project. 

Describe the project.
Who will lead the project? 

What will it involve? 
How much funding is needed?
Who will benefit from the project?

The committee evaluates suggestions
using the criteria listed below. 
Is there leadership (an identified

neighbor) to get the project done?
Is it possible (politically, physically)?
Does it meet the budget (up to

$6000)?
Is it sustainable long term?
Does it have neighborhood wide

impact?
For the past 14 years, the BMNA

has supported small community
projects that can improve neighbor-
hood livability. Each year dozens of
ideas are submitted. The CP com-
mittee discusses which proposals fit
the criteria, one of the most impor-
tant being a leader who is willing to
see the project through.

Projects completed in the last two
years include support for the La
Mesa outdoor patio, doggy waste sta-
tions, and monarch friendly gardens.
For a list of other projects completed
in past years, check out the October
2020 Bugle at bmna.org. 

The Community Project Commit-
tee includes BMNA board members
Steve Harvey, Area 7; Jay Peterson,
Area 6; Joanne Michalec, Area 4;
Jessica Wiley, Area 3; Susan Verrett,
Area 2, and Neighborhood Coordi-
nator Lynda Shaheen. The commit-
tee also considers suggestions from
past years. We never let go of a
good idea!

BMNA

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday
1

8

15

22

29

2

9

16

23

30

3

10

17

24

4

11

18

25

5

12

19

26

6

13

20

27

7

14

21

28

Daylight Saving time
ends (set clocks
back one hour)

Election Day
Vote in person at
Bryn Mawr School if
you haven’t voted
early by absentee
ballot.

Veterans Day

BMNA Annual 
Meeting and Board
Elections, 6:30pm
on Google Meet.
Email
secretary@bmna.org
for meeting link.

Give to the Max 
Day
Make your donations
go further at
GiveMN.org

Submissions due 
for December Bugle.
Drop in the Bugle
Box at Bryn Mawr
Market or email
bugle@bmna.org

Thanksgiving
Holiday

Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association Calendar - November 2020
All meetings are open - everyone is welcome. Neighbors are urged to attend and participate in meetings and activities of special interest to them.

Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association and its committees meet at Bryn Mawr Elementary School during the school year, unless otherwise noted. 

MINNEAPOLIS PUBLIC SCHOOLS BUILDINGS ARE
CLOSED UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE. 

Students will engage in online distance learning and
outside permits are cancelled until this order is lifted.

SUPPORT THE BMNA!
We have some of the cheapest rates around!
Why don’t you advertise in the Bugle?!!

Display Ad Rates Page Size Resident  Non 
Resident

Full Page  . . . . . . . . . . . . . .10"w X 16"h  . . . . . .$260  . . . . . .$300
Half page, horizontal  . . . .10"w X 7 7/8"h  . . . .$135  . . . . . .$155
Half page, vertical  . . . . . . .4 7/8"w X 15 1/2"h  .$135  . . . . . .$155
Quarter page, horizontal  . .10"w X 3 7/8"h  . . . . .$70  . . . . . . .$80
Quarter page, vertical  . . . .4 7/8"w X 7 7/8"h  . . . $70  . . . . . . .$80
Quarter page, 3-column  . .7 3/8"w X 5.25"h  . . . .$70  . . . . . . .$80
Quarter page, 1-column  . .2 3/8"w X 16"h  . . . . .$70  . . . . . . .$80
3-column, 1/4 high  . . . . . .7 3/8"w X 3 7/8"h  . . .$50  . . . . . . .$65
Sixth-page vertical  . . . . . . .4 7/8 x 6 3/8  . . . . . . . .$50  . . . . . . . .$65
Eighth page, horizontal  . . .4 7/8"w X 3 7/8"h  . . .$35  . . . . . . .$45
Business Card, horizontal  .4 7/8"w X 2 3/8"h  . . .$25  . . . . . . .$30
Business Card, vertical  . . .2 3/8"w X 3 7/8"h  . . .$25  . . . . . . .$30
Inserts  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .8.5"w X 11"h  . . . . . .$145  . . . . . .$170
(Inserts must be printed by you,double or single-sided.)

Full-Color Now Available - $80
Does not include ad placement fee. Some production costs may apply.

Call for Details.

Ads are due the 20th of each month and should be 
camera-ready and paid in advance.

For more information contact Deryck (612-377-8968) 
advertising@bmna.org
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Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association 
Membership - 2020

The BMNA does not charge dues. Please consider making a financial
contribution of $40 or more along with your membership. BMNA is a
501C3 tax deductible organization.

Yes, I want to help the BMNA by making a financial contribution of:  

___$40     ___$50     ___$100     ___Other____________

Name(s): _______________________________________________

Address:  ______________________________________________

Phone:_________________________________________________

E-mail: ________________________________________________

Help us save postage by including your email address – we’ll send your receipt to your
inbox.  If you don’t have an email account, no problem, we’ll still promptly mail your
receipt. . Check should be made payable to BMNA, For security please do not leave
memberships at the Market. 

Please mail to: Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association 
2915 Wayzata Blvd. 
Minneapolis, MN 55405-2145

"

            

In support of their goal to bring
an equity lens to BMNA Board
decisions, the Racial Justice Com-

mittee reviewed the current process
for supporting initiatives and posi-
tions brought before the BMNA
Board. The goal was to create a
process that considers racial equity
when the Board evaluates, devel-
ops, and implement policies, initia-
tives, programs, and budgets. 

The Issue Review Process (IRP)
was approved by the Board at their
September 2020 meeting. A form of
this process has been used success-
fully by the BMNA School Commit-
tee for the past 12 years.

It is not anticipated that using this
process will significantly change the

way the BMNA Board hears from
neighbors, developers, other neigh-
borhood associations, city and park
employees, or elected officials. Cur-
rently, when someone wants to gain
the Board’s support by garnering a
statement or letter, they contact the
President or another Board member
to explain their proposal, or they
come to a Board meeting to be
heard. This will continue.

The change will be in the infor-
mation the Board gathers to better
understand the issue and the adop-
tion of an equity lens. The questions
on the IRP request are meant to
ensure that the policies and prac-
tices of the BMNA consider those
who may be underrepresented in
decisions that affect them. 

BMNA Issue Review Process (IRP)
Those requesting support or action from the Bryn Mawr Neighborhood
Association for an issue of concern are asked to consider the questions
posed on our Issue Review Process Request (IRPR) form. Responding to
the IRPR will help BMNA committee and board members understand all
the aspects of the request before hearing it at a committee or board
meeting. 

Step 1: Complete an Issue Review Process Request (IRPR) form. 

Step 2: Submit the Issue Review Process Request (IRPR) form prior to
meeting with the appropriate committee or board member, if possible,
or be ready to share responses at a committee or Board meeting. (See
www.bmna.org for contacts)

Step 3: Be available to discuss the request with the committee or board
member.

Issue Review Process (IRP)
• IRPR (Issue Review Process Request) responses will be reviewed by

the committee or board member addressing the request. 
- Committee/board members should have access to responses to the
IRPR prior to meeting about the request. 
- Additional information may be requested. 
- The committee/board may use the Equitable Development Scorecard
if appropriate. 
- The request will be discussed by the committee or board. 

• A recommendation will be made by the committee or the BMNA
Board and communicated to the applicant who made the request. 

• The committee or Board will act on the recommendation.

1. Describe the issue, concern, or problem you want addressed. Include
how this impacts the community. __________________________________
2. Who else is a stakeholder in this? How have stakeholders been
involved? _______________________________________________________
3. How might under-represented populations be affected by this? How
might race be operating in this issue? ______________________________
4. What is your specific request of the BMNA? ______________________
5. What research has been done to date? What data is there to support
your request? What observations and experience support your request?
_______________________________________________________________
6. Reasons why this is being brought to the BMNA. __________________
7. Timelines that need to be considered. ___________________________

Requestor name: __________________________ Date:  _______________
Email:____________________________________ Phone: ______________
Submit completed IRPR (Issue Review Process Request) to BMNA Committee
or Board Member.

Committee Board Recommendation
• Describe how race might be operating in this issue. ________________
• If the Equitable Development Scorecard should be considered, what
were the ratings? ________________________________________________
• Reasons why the BMNA is addressing this issue. ___________________
• Steps previously taken to resolve this issue. _______________________
• Recommended action to be taken by the BMNA. __________________
• Timeline: _____________________________________________________
• Action on request taken by the BMNA. ___________________________

Date: ________________________

Bryn Mawr 
Spirit Wear
Hats, T-shirts, Sweatshirts
Patches and Stickers

Get your Bella + Can-
vas unisex super soft
sweatshirt or T-shirt

and show your Bryn Mawr pride!
Order online and item will be
delivered to your house. Sizes
XS-XXL.
Sweatshirts - $40
60% polyester, 40% cotton 
- Heather navy hoodie
with gray letters
- Heather slate hoodie
with blue letters
- Dark heather gray crew
neck with light blue letter-
ing 
T-shirts - $20
- NEW: Blue heather with
light blue design
Hats - $20

- Navy/white blend 
- oatmeal
- charcoal
- black/white blend 

BMNA - stickers $5
A great way to show your pride
in the neighborhood AND sup-
port the Neighborhood Associa-
tion at the same time! 

All proceeds from sales go
right back into supporting the
Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Asso-
ciation’s operations and initia-
tives. Order online at
bmna.org/store or contact coor-
dinator@bmna.org.
https://www.bmna.org/store/

Have you joined yet?

Board Adopts Issue Review Process (IRP) 

                                          



8 The Bryn Mawr Bugle November 2020 on the web at

November 3, 2020 Election Day. Vote at Bryn Mawr Elemen-
tary, 7 am to 8 pm.

November 3, 2019 Low 2º. Wirth Lake freezes during a calm
night, the third earliest date I’ve recorded
since 1975.

November 17, 2015 Picked 43 green tomatoes before a very
late first frost, to use in a casserole. I’ve
been planting disease resistant varieties I
find at the Farmers’ Market. Look for “VF”
or “disease resistant” on the little white
stake.

November 18, 2014 Flock of whistling swans on Bde Maka Ska.

November 30, 2020 Full moon, the DakotaTakiyuha Wi or deer
rutting moon.

hardship on all people.” Those
experiencing domestic strife and
violence have been hard hit.

“There was every reason to
believe that the restrictions imposed
to keep the virus from spreading
would have such an effect, said
Marianne Hester, a Bristol University
sociologist who studies abusive rela-
tionships. Domestic violence goes
up whenever families spend more
time together, such as the Christmas
and summer vacations, she said in
the New York Times. 

Lele — her full name is not being
used for her safety — told the New
York Times that her husband had
abused her throughout their six-year
relationship, but that the CoVid-19
outbreak made things far worse.

“During the epidemic, we were
unable to go outside, and our con-
flicts just grew bigger and bigger
and more and more frequent,” she
said. “Everything was exposed.”

We are fortunate in Minneapolis
to have DAP in our city. DAP con-
tinues to support clients during
CoVid.  

At DAP, therapists and advocates
work with families to end the cycle
of abuse. They seek to permanently
break the inter-generational cycle of
family violence by providing men,
women and children with essential
tools needed to eliminate violence
in their lives.

DAP advocacy supports victims
as they navigate the legal system
and connects them to resources a
victim often needs in their moments
of crisis.

DAP therapy is for men, women
and children who are at a place in
their lives when they can make real
changes in their behaviors. “When
my mom came here [DAP], she was
sad. Thank you for helping her. I
love my mom.” -Hannah, age 5.

In 1979, DAP was the first organi-
zation in MN to offer a therapy pro-
gram for men who use abuse in
their intimate relationships. Since
then, DAP has worked to not only
heal but to prevent – as their work
with children is truly preventative.
Without intervention, children who
witness domestic violence are 64%
more likely to grow up to be
abusers or victims. 

DAP has a budget of roughly $1.9
million dollars, which funds pro-
grams and services such as:

The Men’s Program – using trau-
ma informed therapy to teach men
about the cycle of domestic violence
and how to stop their use of abuse.

The Women and Children’s pro-
gram – supporting women and chil-
dren birth to 18 on their journey of
healing from the traumatic effects of
abuse.

Providing crisis intervention serv-
ices for families who are trying to
escape the abuse present in their
lives and/or navigate the criminal
justice system as an abuse victim.

For more information about DAP
and to support their virtual fundrais-
ing event on November  17, visit
www.DomesticAbuseProject.com.

Jessica Wiley, Area 3, has been a vol-
unteer at DAP since 2013.

Working to End Family
Violence in the Time
of CoVid: Domestic
Abuse Project (DAP)

Domestic violence advocates
expressed concern about a poten-
tial increase in intimate partner

violence when CoVid-19 cases surged in
March 2020. Stay-at-home orders were put
in place, schools closed, workers were
furloughed, laid off, or told to work from
home. With personal movement limited
and people confined to their homes,
actions intended to protect the public and
prevent widespread infection left many
domestic violence victims trapped with
their abusers. Though many restrictions
on movement have been lifted, the pan-
demic and its effects rage on, exposing a
critical reality. According to the New Eng-
land Journal of Medicine, “this pandemic
has reinforced important truths: inequities
related to social determinants of health
are magnified during a crisis and shelter-
ing in place does not inflict equivalent
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Visit the new BMNA.ORG 
for a link to membership information.
http://www.bmna.org/bmna/membership.html

Wirth on the Woods is a
collaboration between
Lupe Development and

Swervo Development Corporation to
build 99 units of affordable senior
housing in a six-story building (The
Theodore) and 100 units of market-
rate senior housing (The Eloise) in
another six-story building. These
properties will share amenities,
including an outdoor courtyard, gar-
den and greenhouse. The campus,
at 2800 Wayzata Blvd,  will also
include a renovated CenturyLink
building. 

Last spring, the BMNA was asked
to give input about the landscaping
and appearance of the site, and also
to facilitate interaction with neigh-
bors. There are water table issues
on the property. A retaining pond,
to be built at the existing entrance
to the woods at the west end of the

Anwatin athletic field, will address
water management problems that
also cause water in basements for
Upton Avenue neighbors. Board
member Rod Miller and BMNA staff
member McKenzie Erickson attend-
ed a virtual meeting last week to
review the plan.

While the pond is not considered
a landscaping feature, Lupe Devel-
opment has made efforts to use
native prairie plantings, benches,
lighting on a walking path into
Wirth Woods, and the least obtru-
sive fencing possible needed to
secure the pond. The pond is
being built on land shared with Min-
neapolis Public Schools and in con-
sultation with the Minneapolis Parks
and Recreation Board. Rod Miller
continues to inform and get feed-
back from Upton Avenue property
owners who are most impacted by
the development.

Retention Pond Plans for Development
at 2800 Wayzata Boulevard
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Age Sun-Thurs Fri-Sat
Under 12 9:00 pm 10:00 pm

12-14 10:00 pm 11:00 pm
15-17 11:00 pm 12:00 pm

School lunches

All families are invited to pick
up free meal boxes for their
children. Meal boxes contain

a weeks worth of breakfasts, lunch-
es, and snacks that meet Minneapo-
lis Public Schools Culinary & Well-
ness Services’ high standards for
nutrition and quality ingredients. In
every box, children will find school
favorites, whole grains, fresh fruits,
and vegetables. Milk is offered on
the side.
• All youth 18 & under can partici-

pate.
• Youth do not need to be enrolled

in MPS.
• Youth, parents, or siblings can

pick up one box per child, per
week.

• Pick up at any of the 28 school
sites including Anwatin Middle
School- no registration required.

• All sites are open Monday
through Friday, most from 11 a.m.

to 3 p.m. and a few have extend-
ed hours of 11 a.m. to 5 p.m.
In celebration of National Farm to

School Month, MPS, all MPS meal
boxes will include the components
to prepare your own MN Thursday
meal at home!

Here is what a school year of sea-
sonal eating in Minnesota can look
like!

November | Tikka Masala & Chana
Masala with Basmati Rice, Butter-
nut Squash

December | Wild Rice Meatloaf,
Mashed Sweet Potatoes, Roasted
Beets, Dinner Roll

January | Turkey Lentil Tostada,
Cilantro Lime Slaw, Pickled Beets

February | Roast Beef with Gravy,
Mashed Potatoes, Roasted Carrots,
Beauty Heart Radishes, Apple
Cranberry Crisp

March | Turkey Chili, Roasted Pota-
toes, Cornbread

School News

The BMNA School Committee
is planning an outside get
together for current and

future Bryn Mawr Elementary
School students. Contact Lynda Sha-
heen to be added to the list,
lynda.shaheen@gmail.com,
612.234.7819

School Meal Boxes Pickup

All MPS students are eligible
to participate in the MPS
school meal box pick-up that

began on September 8 and will
remain available throughout all MPS
Phases to Safe Learning, including
during distance learning phases.
Meal pick-up is available at Anwatin
Middle School daily 11:00am-
3:00pm. Additional pick-up site loca-
tions and procedures can be found
at nutritionservices.mpls.k12.mn.us/ 

Contact Information For Bryn
Mawr Community Schools
Bryn Mawr Elementary (PreK-5)
252 Upton Avenue South
612-668-2500
brynmawr.mpls.k12.mn.us

Minneapolis Kids School-age Childcare
(at Bryn Mawr School)
612-668-3890
mplskids.mpls.k12.mn.us/

Anwatin Middle School (6-8) 
International Baccalaureate and 
Spanish Dual Immersion
256 Upton Avenue South
612-668-2450
anwatin.mpls.k12.mn.us

Anwatin Community Education
612-668-2478
www.mplscommunityed.com

Youth & Schools
Lynda Shaheen, BMNA Schools Committee Chair

Learn More About Our Community Schools
Bryn Mawr Community School (PreK-5)

brynmawr.mpls.k12.mn.us
Call 612-668-2500 to arrange a tour.

Anwatin Middle School (6-8) 
International Baccalaureate & Spanish Dual Immersion

anwatin.mpls.k12.mn.us
Visit the school website to sign up for a tour or 

call 612-668-2450 for more information. 

1200 Glenwood Ave. N.
Minneapolis, MN

www.northwesterntire.net

Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.
Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 5/1/15.

COUPON
Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.

Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 12/1/2020.

$8995

COUPON
Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.

Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 12/1/2020.

Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.
Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 12/1/14.

$1099 Stop in for a 
FREE estimate

Passenger & 
Truck Tires

BRAKES & ROTORS

FREE BRAKE
INSPECTIONS

We Repair All 
Vehicle Types

COUPON
Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.

Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 12/1/2020.

COUPON
Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.

Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 12/1/2020.

RADIATOR FLUSH

WE REPAIR
ALL FLAT TIRES

WINTER CARE CARE
PACKAGE

$3995

Family Owned
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HC Library Current 
Service information

Hennepin County Library continues to
adapt its services in response to the
COVID-19 pandemic, with an emphasis

on the safety of our staff and patrons.

In-person services
All visitors to Hennepin County buildings are
required to wear face coverings.
Grab and Go
Are you hoping to make a quick visit to the
library? Many libraries are welcoming patrons into
the building for short visits through our Grab and
Go service. Keep in mind, a visit to the library
will look and feel different while the need for
physical distancing continues. This includes near-
by Sumner, Walker, Ridgedale and Downtown
Central locations among others. The Golden Val-
ley location is currently closed. 
Computer use by appointment
Select libraries can accommodate computer use
by appointment.

Online services
You can connect to library resources from home,
with many resources offering new or expanded
remote access. Visit hclib.org or call 612-543-
KNOW (5669) to reach library staff by phone.

Online Events and 
Activities
Register in advance for these and other events at:
https://hclib.bibliocommons.com/events/search/index
Microsoft Teams Live Events are used for events
with a presenter and limited audience participa-
tion. There may be a Q&A option, but it is more
of a spectator experience.
1. After you register for a library event, you will

receive a confirmation email. You will receive
a separate email with the meeting link from
the event organizer as the event approaches.
This link will not be automatically emailed to
you when you register.

2. Before the event, explore the options for join-
ing the event. Do you want to download the
Microsoft Teams app or join using your web
browser? Do you want to use your computer
or a mobile device?
If you are using a computer or laptop, on

Windows PC use the Edge web browser and
on a Mac use the Chrome web browser to
access the meeting link. Microsoft Teams func-
tions best in these browsers if you don't down-
load the Microsoft Teams app. If you are using
a smartphone, tablet or other mobile device,
download the Microsoft Teams app for the best
experience. You can click on the meeting link
in the email from the event organizer at any
time to test out your software or app. The link
will open in the Microsoft Teams app if it is
already downloaded, or it will direct you to
your device's app store to download for free.

3. Select Join as a guest and enter your name.
You will be admitted to the “lobby.” Once the
event starts, the event organizer will admit you
to the event. Note: we do not recommend join-
ing with your Microsoft account as this requires
additional steps.

Meditation for Health and Wellness
Monday, November 9, 2020, 11:30AM-12:00PM
Monday, November 2, 2020 (11:30AM-12:00PM)
Monday, November 16, 2020 (11:30AM-12:00PM)
Monday, November 23, 2020 (11:30AM-12:00PM)
Monday, November 30, 2020 (11:30AM-12:00PM)
Mediation is being prescribed by many medical
practitioners and has been widely recognized as
a means to enhance one’s health and reduce
stress. Throughout the nation, meditation has
become a positive force for health and well-

being. Join Nirav Sheth, long-time meditator, for
this lively and engaging workshop. 
Hosted by Kay from Brooklyn Park Library.

Free Help With Health Insurance
Tuesday, November 3, 2020 (9:00AM-4:30PM)
Tuesday, November 10, 2020 (9:00AM-4:30PM)
Tuesday, November 17, 2020 (9:00AM-4:30PM)
Tuesday, November 24, 2020 (9:00AM-4:30PM)
Need help getting health insurance? Lost your job
and want to figure out your coverage options?
Health Access MN’s expert MNsure-certified navi-
gators offer free help to people seeking health
coverage. They can answer your questions, help
you understand your options, and apply for or
renew insurance coverage. Contact them Mon-
day-Friday to talk about your situation or to
schedule an appointment:
Call: 651-645-0215 or 507-589-8649
Web: http://healthaccess.mn/contact-us/
Email: info@healthaccess.mn
Hosted by Minneapolis Central Library. Partner:
Health Access MN.

LegalCORPS Small Business Consultations
Tuesday, November 3, 2020 (10:00AM-3:00PM)
Tuesday, November 10, 2020 (10:00AM-3:00PM)
Tuesday, November 17, 2020 (10:00AM-3:00PM)
Tuesday, November 24, 2020 (10:00AM-3:00PM)
Do you need brief advice on a business legal
issue? LegalCORPS’ volunteer lawyers provide
brief, no-charge consultations (up to 30 minutes)
to small business owners (or people who might
like to start a business) at regular clinics. Due to
COVID-19, the services will be offering brief
advice by phone. Please contact Sarah Lewis at
slewis@legalcorps.org or call 651-583-5980 to
schedule an appointment to speak with an attor-
ney by phone. Collaborator: LegalCORPS.

Music and Movement
Watch virtual program on-demand 
November 4-December 2.
Ages 2-6 and a caregiver. Dance, sing, play musi-
cal games and instruments. A board-certified
music therapist will share musical stories to
encourage movement and interaction.
Collaborator:Vital Songs LLC. Funded by Minneso-
ta’s Arts and Cultural Heritage Fund.

Distance Assistance for Computers & Job Searching
Wednesday, November 4, 2020 (2:00PM-4:00PM)
Wednesday, October 28, 2020 (2:00PM-4:00PM)
Wednesday, November 18, 2020 (2:00PM-4:00PM)
Wednesday, November 25, 2020 (2:00PM-4:00PM)
Need help with email, word processing, internet
navigation, writing résumés, or searching for jobs?
A staff member is available to answer questions
and provide computer assistance via phone or
videoconference. Please call 612-208-7849 to get
started.

Pop Art and the California Sound
Friday, November 6, 2020
1:00PM-2:00PM
Learn how the unique trends of San Francisco
bands like Sly and the Family Stone and artists
like Andy Warhol and Roy Lichtenstein influ-
enced each other as American art and music
were changed forever. 
Collaborator: MacPhail Center for Music. Funded by
Minnesota’s Arts and Cultural Heritage Fund.

Professional Intelligence: Time Management
Saturday, November 7, 2020, 10:00AM-12:00PM
Are you searching for a job or want to jumpstart
your career? Learn the Keys to Success from
Dress for Success! This session is part of the Pro-
fessional Intelligence series. Find out about tools
and techniques to help you manage your time
effectively during your job search and on-the-job.
Also learn the importance of prioritizing self-care.
Hosted by Minneapolis Central Library. Sponsor:

Friends of the Hennepin County Library. Collabora-
tor: Dress for Success Twin Cities.

Using FamilySearch.org
Thursday, November 12, 2020, 12:45PM-2:30PM
Get more from FamilySearch.org by learning how
to locate historical records, find additional record
collections in the catalog, locate books in the dig-
ital library, and more. Hosted by Southdale Library.

Western and Cowboy Songs
Friday, November 13, 2020 (1:00PM-2:00PM)
Learn about the elements of music that defined
the genre of cowboy songs, a distinct sound that
reflects 19th century Western America’s unique
mix of peoples of European, African, Native
American and Central American heritage. This
singable, popular musical genre captured the
imagination of Americans for decades after the
cattle drives of the 19th century.
Collaborator: MacPhail Center for Music. Funded by
Minnesota’s Arts and Cultural Heritage Fund.

Chess Club
Mondays, 4:00PM-6:00PM
Join our award-winning club, The Nokomis
Nemeses! Have fun learning the basics of chess,
improving your game, mastering strategies and
meeting other chess fans. Walk-ins welcome.
Open to all ages and all levels of players. 
Sponsor: Friends of the Nokomis Library.

Community Cookbook: Green Garden Bakery
Monday, November 16, 2020, 7:00PM-7:30PM
Join the young entrepreneurs of Green Garden
Bakery as they present their recipe for East
African Sweet Potato Donuts. Located in the Her-
itage Park neighborhood of North Minneapolis,
Green Garden grows vegetables in their commu-
nity garden, bakes them into healthy desserts,
and sells them at local farmer’s markets. They
support leadership development, community
engagement, and economic mobility of youth.
Community Cookbook is a monthly series of
video cooking demonstrations from local chefs,
restaurants, and organizations. Join us on the
third Monday of every month for a new recipe!
Sponsor: Friends of the Hennepin County Library

Writing for Radio
Tuesday, November 17, 2020, 6:30PM-8:30PM
Listen to and read examples of radio writing and
discuss how to begin to organize a script with
KFAI Radio’s Melissa Olson and Ryan Dawes. Dis-
cover different types of audio storytelling, includ-
ing interviews, two-ways, narrated stories, non-nar-
rated stories, audio postcards and audio essays.
Collaborator:More Than a Single Story. Funded by
Minnesota’s Arts and Cultural Heritage Fund.

Social Justice Book Club
Wednesday, November 18, 2020, 6:30PM-8:00PM
“Begin Again”by Eddie Glaude
Come together virtually with others in the com-
munity who are interested in diversity, equity,
and inclusion, and in transforming perceptions.
For each book chosen, we will talk about the
book and its relevance to us now. Every other
month will be a hosted discussion on a social
justice topic. Hosted by Golden Valley Library.

Mysterious Creatures of Minnesota - From
Bigfoot to Lake Monsters
Saturday, November 21, 2020, 2:00PM-3:30PM
Chad Lewis, paranormal researcher and author,
will showcase his on-site investigations of the
Bigfoot of the north woods and the lake monster
of Lake Pepin to phantom chickens and Hell-
hounds roaming rural MN. Filled with witness
drawings, eye-witness testimony, weird photos,
and bizarre sound clips, this presentation brings
the investigation right to the audience.
Event is appropriate for adult audiences.
Sponsored by: Friends of Hennepin County Library

                                                                        



Are You New to the 
Neighborhood? 

Contact Your Area Representative
for a Welcome Packet!

Be sure to check references, State Agencies. BBB, etc. and inquire about bonding when using any new service.

Rates: $4.50 minimum (4 lines, approx. 40 characters per line), $.50 per
additional line. FREE ads for lost, found, free items, pets & youth ads.
Due Date: 20th of preceding month. Instructions: No ads over the phone
please or accepted without payment. Drop off in the Bugle Box at the Bryn
Mawr Market or email bugle@bmna.org.

SERVICES

CONCRETE/BRICK/STONE/MASONRY: Repair or
New - foundations, driveways, sidewalks & steps, 
garage slabs, also kitchens & bathrooms. Call Gary 
651-423-6666.

SNOW REMOVAL, TREE & SHRUB TRIMMING: 
Premier Lawn & Snow, Inc. providing reliable snow
removal, lawn care, tree and shrub trimming with 
quality results for SW Minneapolis since 1987. 
For prompt estimate call Dennis (952) 545-8055.

TED THE TRAPPER
I LIVETRAP CRITTERS
612.377.3067

WANTED

Looking for historical photos, documents, stories,
illustrations, etc. pertaining to Cedar Lake’s west side
for personal research. I am an Area 1 resident and
while my interest is broad, I am particularly focussed
on anything that pertains to West 21st Street. email:
roger@remvideoevent.com with ‘Cedar Lake’ in the
subject line.

YOUTH

Smith Sisters Sitters: Gentle and Fun Baby Sitters in
the Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Two responsible teenage
sisters who enjoy kids and know how to deal with
everything from diapers to dinner. Can work together
for large families, or one-on-one for maximum flexibili-
ty to fit your schedule.  Contact us at the email below to
schedule your night out.
SmithSisterSitters@Outlook.com Starting at $8 / hour 

Want 
Ads

THE BRYN MAWR
NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION
2915 Wayzata Boulevard, Minneapolis, MN 55405
612-234-7819 • bmna@bmna.org • www.bmna.org

BMNA Board Members
President:

Kevin Thompson, president@bmna.org 612-296-5409
Vice President:

Brian Treece, vicepresident@bmna.org 763-229-3663
Treasurer: 

JD Dietrich, treasurer@bmna.org 612-306-9593
Secretary: 

Jessica Wiley, secretary@bmna.org 612-374-3481

Area Representatives
1 Dave Holets, dave.holets@bmna.org 612-922-8274

2 Karen Frederickson, 
karen.frederickson@bmna.org 612-558-1910
Susan Verrett, susan.verrett@bmna.org 612-377-7447

3 Dennie Juillerat, dennie.juillerat@bmna.org 612-850-5658

4 Christopher Etz, christopher.etz@bmna.org 612-378-2987
Joanne Michalec, joanne.michalec@bmna.org 612-377-3348

5 Colleen Dhennin colleen.dhennin@bmna.org 763-639-1868
Beth Turnbull, beth.turnbull@bmna.org 612-423-3033

6 Rod Miller, rod.miller@bmna.org 612-377-9235
Jay Peterson, jay.peterson@bmna.org 612-377-4677
Barry Schade, barry.schade@bmna.org 612-203-1758

7 Steve Harvey, steve.harvey@bmna.org 612-374-3613
Kate Knuth, kate.knuth@bmna.org 651-308-9921

The Bryn Mawr Bugle is an open-forum newspaper published by the Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association.
Content is based entirely on volunteer submissions which may be emailed to bugle@bmna.org.Articles and let-
ters to the editor will be printed at the discretion of the Editor.The Bryn Mawr Bugle is published every month
except January.Distribution is free to Bryn Mawr residents; copies are also available at the Bryn Mawr Mar-
ket, Bryn Mawr Mobil and Cuppa Java. Subscriptions are $21 per year. Opinion articles represent the opin-
ion of the writer, not necessarily those of the Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association or the Editor of the Bugle.
The Bryn Mawr Bugle will print letters to the editor as space allows. Letters may be edited for length without
altering the letter writer’s message. Letters must be signed by the person who wrote them. Under the law, let-
ter writers, like journalists, may not commit libel, be obscene, reveal names of juveniles accused of crime,
invade personal space, or incite to riot.

Copy deadline for the December issue is November 20, 2020.
Display & Classified Ads are due November 20th. Ads must be pre-paid & camera ready. 

Call Deryck Jolstad at (612) 377-8968 or djolstad@msn.com for rates.
GENERAL ADVERTISING POLICIES: All adx copy is subject to approval by the paper, which reserves the right to
reject or request changes to an ad. Ad placement does not imply endorsement by the BMNA. The advertiser, not
the paper, is responsible for the truthful content of the ad. Readers use service/product providers at their own
risk and are solely responsible for checking references, state agencies, BBB, etc.

Bugle Corps

Editor
JoEllyn B. Jolstad 612-377-8968
bugle@bmna.org

Communications and 
Fundraising Coordinator
Lynda Shaheen 612-234-7819
coordinator@bmna.org

Event Coordinator
McKenzie Erickson
events@bmna.org

Police Liaison CCP/SAFE
Rowena Holmes 612-673-2833
Rowena.Holmes@minneapolismn.gov

Advertising
Deryck Jolstad 612-377-8968
advertising@bmna.org

Subscriptions
subscriptions@bmna.org

Webmaster
Jeremy Staffeld 906-361-1595
webmaster@bmna.org

Drop Off Box
Bryn Mawr Market, 
behind the counter

COORDINATOR CORNER
Communications and Fundraising Coordinator

Lynda Shaheen
612-234-7819 • coordinator@bmna.org

If you are not part of our e-mail list, please sign up at www.bmna.org.

Bugle also available at www.bmna.org

Areminder that in addition to being delivered to your doorstep, the
Bryn Mawr Bugle is available online at bmna.org.  Click on the
Bugle logo on the home page to read the current edition or go

under the ‘Bugle’ tab to see past editions and to learn more about
advertising rates and submission deadlines. 

                                                                                   


